
COUNTY of FREDERICK 
 

 Finance Department 
Cheryl B. Shiffler 

Director 
 

540/665-5610 
Fax:  540/667-0370 

E-mail:  cshiffle@co.frederick.va.us 
 

107 North Kent Street • Winchester, Virginia  22601 

TO:  Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:   Finance Committee 
 
DATE:    August 18, 2010 
 
SUBJECT: Finance Committee Report 
 

 

The Finance Committee met in the First Floor Conference Room at 107 North Kent 

Street on Wednesday, August 18, 2010 at 8:00 a.m.  Members Ron Hottle, Stephen 

Swiger and Richie Wilkins were absent.  Items are forwarded to the BOS with no 

recommendations due to a lack of quorum. 

 

1. The AARP Foundation requests an FY11 General Fund supplemental appropriation in 

the amount of $2,100

 

 in order to continue the free Tax Aide program for low income 

citizens.  See attached letter, p. 1. 

2. The Green Advisory Committee requests approval of entering into an Energy 

Performance Contracting project in the amount of $345,477.  Energy efficiency 

improvements include lighting retrofit, hot water control, vend-misers, high 

efficiency HVAC belts and 35 perimeter heat pump replacements.  The GAC also 

requests a funding recommendation and appropriations as needed.  Local funds are 

required.  See attached information, p. 2 – 13. 

 

3. The NRADC Superintendent requests an FY11 NRADC Fund supplemental 

appropriation in the amount of $31,749.  This amount represents grant funds to hire 

a Pretrial Case Manager/Investigator.  No local funds required.  See attached memo, 

p. 14. 
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4. The Assistant County Administrator requests an FY11 General Fund supplemental 

appropriation in the amount of $95,000.

 

  This amount represents a carry forward of 

funds for the server room climate control and a backup generator.  This request was 

approved at the May 2010 meeting as a supplemental appropriation.  See attached 

memo, p. 15. 

5. The County Administrator requests an FY11 General Fund supplemental 

appropriation in the amount of $50,000

 

 in order to carry forward PPEA funds.  See 

attached memo, p. 16. 

 

Information Only 

1. The Finance Director provides an updated Fund 10 Transfer report for FY10.  NOTE:  

this is a preliminary report; it is not the final year end report.  See attached, p. 17 – 27. 

 

2. The Finance Director provides an updated June 2010 Unreserved Fund Balance report. 

NOTE:  this is a preliminary report; it is not the final year end balance.  See attached, 

p. 28. 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
 
Bill M. Ewing 
Richard Shickle 
Charles DeHaven 
 
By  
 
_______________________________ 
  Cheryl B. Shiffler, Finance Director 
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